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BY THE COMMISSION: 

 
On November 23, 2004, the Nebraska Public Service Commission 

(Commission) entered an order in this docket revoking the Certificate 
of Public Convenience and Necessity issued to several defendants, 
including Group Long Distance, Inc. (Group) due to the failure to 
timely file annual reports pursuant to Neb. Rev. Stat. § 86-159 (2002 
Cum. Supp.).   

 
 The Commission subsequently determined that Group had in fact 
submitted its annual report, a signed stipulation and the agreed fine 
amount prior to the November 23, 2004 order.  Group should have been 
dismissed from the docket.  However, due to a clerical oversight, 
Group was listed with the defendants remaining in the docket and as a 
result its authority was revoked in the November 23, 2004 order.  
Subsequently, the Commission entered an order on December 14, 2004 
closing the present docket.   
 

The stipulation and fine amount submitted by Group was 
satisfactory.  In order to correct the fact that Group was 
inadvertently included in the list of defendants whose Certificates of 
Public Convenience and Necessity were revoked, the Commission reopens 
the present docket for the sole purpose of reinstating the Certificate 
of Public Convenience and Necessity previously issued to Group Long 
Distance, Inc. 

 
O R D E R 

 
IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED by the Nebraska Public Service Commission 

that Docket C-3213/DC-67, be, and is hereby, reopened for the sole 
purpose of reinstating the Certificate of Public Convenience and 
Necessity issued to Group Long Distance, Inc. 

 
IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that the Certificate of Public Convenience 

and Necessity issued to Group Long Distance, Inc. shall be and is 
hereby reinstated. 
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MADE AND ENTERED at Lincoln, Nebraska, this 4th day of January, 

2005. 
 
      NEBRASKA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
 
COMMISSIONERS CONCURRING: 
 
      Chairman 
 
      ATTEST: 
 
 
 
      Executive Director 
 


